BIRMINGHAM PLANNING COMMISSION
CITY OF BIRMINGHAM

CERTIFIED COPY OF RESOLUTION

CASE NO. PF-3-22
SUBJECT: A request to install new wayfinding signage along the trails of the Red Rock
Ridge and Valley Trail System.
APPLICANT: Carolyn Buck, Red Rock Trail Director, Freshwater Land Trust
PREMISES: Various Red Rock trail locations in the City of Birmingham
COMMISSION ACTION:

- WHEREAS, the City of Birmingham’s portion of the Red Rock Ridge and Valley Trail
System was adopted by the Birmingham Planning Commission on December 4, 2013; and

WHEREAS, the Freshwater Land Trust is seeking to install a series of newly-designed trail
signage in order to better identify the Red Rock Trail System and to provide much needed
wayfinding assistance for trail users; and

WHEREAS, the series of signage was created to be low-cost and easy to update, which will
allow the Freshwater Land Trust to vastly increase the amount of signage currently on the ground;
and

WHEREAS, the trail signage is designed with high-contrast colors and easy-to-read fonts for
accessibility, have corridor coordinated colors to make trails easily recognizable, and will feature
important safety and trail rules; and

WHEREAS, the replacement and installation of the signage will occur throughout the City
as funds become available, with a goal of completing the project within two years; and

WHEREAS, the Project Review Committee has been authorized by the Birmingham
Planning Commission to review, modify, or approve on its behalf minor additions or alterations to
existing public facilities or new minor public improvements; now therefore

BE IT RESOLVED by the Project Review Committee that the request to install new
wayfinding signage along the trails of the Red Rock Ridge and Valley Trail System in the City of
Birmingham is hereby APPROVED as illustrated in the document entitled: “Proposed COB Trail
Sign Locations”, subject to:

1. Applicant obtaining permission from the U. S. Department of
Transportation to remove the original, TIGER grant-funded
wayfinding signage.

2. Applicant working with the Office of City Attorney and the
Department of Public Works so the City can formally accept the
new wayfinding signage as City property in order to maintain
them.



STATE OF ALABAMA
JEFFERSON COUNTY

I, Timothy Gambrel, Technical Advisor to the Birmingham Planning Commission, do hereby certify that
the above is a true and correct copy of a resolution adopted by the Project Review Committee of the Birmingham
Planning Commission at its meeting held on March 9, 2022.

GIVEN UNDER MY HAND AND OFFICIAL SEAL of the Birmingham Planning Commission this the 28™

day of March, 2022. /- |




